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Dear Friends 

It is my delight to greet you in the name of our Risen Lord and Savior. I pray that you will have joy      
because in God’s great mercy we have been given new birth into a living hope through the resurrection 
of Jesus Christ from the dead (1 Peter 1:3). This month’s publication of the Newsletter comes in the       
spirit of peace and with the grace of the Risen Christ. We trust that you will be encouraged and edified. 

May is a month when I remember some significant persons and events. First, I remember my father, 
Collins C. Niles, and offer a brief tribute to him. He was born on May 2, 1936, a few months before Pope 
Francis who died the day after the celebration of the Festival of Resurrection. My father died on         
February 18, 2021 just as we were coming out of the Covid pandemic. He was a devoted husband and 
father, a dedicated member of the Church, and a devout Christian. I remember my father as a man of 
many skills and one who was good at coming up with solutions to problems. He was persistent, patient, 
and a pragmatist. I thank God for my father’s example and how he helped to shape and guide my life.  

Secondly, in this month of May we remember our Methodist heritage. It was May 24, 1738 when John 
Wesley, the founder of Methodism, had what is known as his Aldersgate experience. This was a pivotal 
moment in Wesley’s life and remains an important date in the history of Methodism. In addition, his 
younger brother, Charles Wesley, had a similar spiritual experience a few days earlier on May 21, 1738 
that profoundly influenced the direction of his life. Some of the great hymns of Methodism were         
composed to mark the experiences of the Wesley brothers. Two of those hymns are: Where Shall My    
Wondering Soul Begin, known as the Wesleys’ Conversion hymn, and the other, And Can It Be That I 
Should Gain. So as we remember our Methodist founders, John and Charles Wesley, and celebrate our 
heritage, let us pray for a fresh outpouring of the Holy Spirit on the Church, for renewal, revival and     
restoration.  

Finally, on the last Monday of May we will observe Memorial Day as we remember those who died in the 
military in service to the country. They made the ultimate sacrifice and it is fitting that we honor their   
service and sacrifice. Here is a quote from Charlie Dent that’s appropriate for our Memorial Day                
observance: “Freedom does not come without a price. We may sometimes take for granted the many 
liberties we enjoy in America, but they have all been earned through the ultimate sacrifice paid by so 
many of the members of our armed forces”.  

So let us remember. I am always struck by how many times in the Bible we find admonitions to           
remember. A key example is found in Deuteronomy where the Israelites are told not to forget the Lord. 
Here is an important verse from that chapter: “But remember the Lord your God, for it is he who gives 
you the ability to produce wealth, and so confirms his covenant, which he swore to your ancestors, as it 
is today” (Deuteronomy 8:18).  

When each succeeding generation remembers the teachings, example and sacrifice of those who have 
gone before it leads to gratitude, success, and a life of faithfulness and fulfillment.  

God bless you, 

 
 
 

Jefferson C. Niles, EdD, MAE, BA 
Pastor  
Email: pastor@ciceroumchurch.org 



 



 

Lawn Care - Grounds Care Volunteer Opportunity 

 

For many years, dedicated volunteers have been maintaining and mowing the church and 

parsonage lawns, saving the church thousands of dollars each year. This year, we are    

looking for additional volunteers to help with lawn care.  

 

Volunteers are encouraged to commit to mowing and assisting with lawn care for either one 

month or just a few weeks. A trustee will provide training on how to operate the John Deere 

mower and the weed eater. 

 

If you find this opportunity inspiring, please reach out to 

Mike Janisch or Mary, our Office Administrative Assistant, at 

315-699-2731. Thank you for your support! 



Finance Team  

 

We are a church full of wonderfully talented people. We are blessed to have people who have 

a natural ability to do a wide variety of things such as teach, organize events, cook, listen to 

others, or share their wisdom of years. We are a very giving congregation. We share our      

talents and our monetary gifts. Thank you for doing both!  

 

Recently your gifts have made it possible to repair the ceiling near the narthex. Our parsonage 

urgently needed to have the hot water heater replaced. The church refrigerator has            

succumbed to years of good use, it is being replaced.  

 

We not only care for our place of worship and the pastor’s home but our community. Our   

Lenten Offering this year has been designated to “Will’s Angels”.  You have raised $3600, with 

more expected. We will gladly accept more offerings to help this organization.  

 

You will see special envelopes in the pews during the month of May for Native American    

Ministries Sunday. This reminds us of the gifts and contributions made by Native Americans in 

our society. This special offering supports Native American outreach across the United States 

and provides seminary scholarships for Native Americans. For more information on this check 

out the United Methodist website - umc.org.  

 

A TREASURER HUNT!!  The finance team is looking for someone who is interested in helping 

our treasurer - Deb Popp. Please contact Deb for questions.  

 

Financial Tip: A fundamental financial tip is to create and follow a budget. Track your income 

and expenses. Identify areas where you can cut spending and allocate money towards needs, 

wants and savings. A budget is a crucial step in managing your money and achieving your 

long range financial goals.  

 

Luke 14:28 “ Suppose one of you wants to build a tower. Won’t you first sit down and estimate 

the cost to see if you have enough money to complete it?”  

 

Thank you for all your gifts and talents! 

 

 



God’s Country News 

On April 13th, 48 people attended God’s Country Jamboree. We celebrated Palm Sunday and 
the anticipation of Holy Week and Easter. We watched the music video “The Cross” by Anne 
Wilson. The lyrics tell us that when you doubt yourself, your faults, and your sins, all you have to 
do is turn to the cross. Pastor Niles expanded on this message of the power of the cross by 
sharing parts of the Easter story from the Book of Luke. He told us how Holy Week began with 
hope and celebration of Jesus on Palm Sunday and ended with a travesty of justice. On Good 
Friday, the man on the cross next to Jesus cried out, “Remember me,” and Jesus told him they 
would meet in paradise today. We can all be saved from our sins and have eternal life with God 
because Jesus died for us on the cross. John 3:16 “For God so loved the world that he gave his 
only Son, that whoever believes in him shall not perish but have eternal life”. When you look at 
the beautiful cross in the fellowship hall window and the many other crosses around the church, 
we should stop and remember and be thankful for this amazing gift of God’s grace. Our next 
service will be June 8, 2025. Remember to wear your cowboy hat and bring a friend. Y’all come 
back now ya hear! 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

Thank you to everyone who prayed for me, 

reached out, called, or sent cards during my 

recent surgery. I’m happy to share that the 

surgery was a great success, and I am on 

my way to a full recovery. Your support has 

truly helped me through this time. I also 

want to extend my gratitude to Joe for being 

a big help. I appreciate you all so much.  

 

Your sister in Christ,   

Pat Michael 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LANCASTER, PA BUS TRIP 

SIGHT AND SOUND THEATER 

June 3-6, 2025 

 The trip includes transportation and lodging, with three breakfasts, dinners, shows, driver gratuity, and 

more.    

Cicero United Methodist Church Caring Support Group sponsors the trip.   

For more information, contact Mary Alice Scheel at 315-699-7181. 

The cost is $875.00 per person 

  $950.00 double  

 $250.00 deposit needed ASAP.    

 

Don’t miss out on this fantastic trip! 

 

 
 
 
 
 
Summer Camp 2025 
 
It's that time of year when we start planning for summer! Have you considered sending your 
children, grandchildren, or neighbors to church camp? There are four Methodist camps in up-
state New York, each offering different programs and retreats for our youth. We have found that 
those who attend church camps often return excited with many stories to share about their ex-
periences. This year, thanks to the generosity of many contributors, campership funds are avail-
able to cover 50% of the cost for attending summer church camps. We encourage you to think 
about sending a child to camp this summer. For additional information or if you have any ques-
tions, please reach out to a member of our Christian Education Team or Mike Janisch at 315-
663-6126. We look forward to hearing from you! UNY Conference camp information- 
www.unyumc.org Click on ministries and then Camp and Retreat 
 
 
 
Camp Websites 
www.skyfarmcamp.org 

www.skylakecenter.org 

www.aldersgateny.org 

www.asburyuny.org  

http://www.unyumc.org
http://www.skyfarmcamp.org
http://www.skylakecenter.org
http://www.aldersgateny.org
http://www.asburyuny.org






The best part about our mission trip is that I got to meet some awesome people from      
another church, got closer to our youth group, and, most importantly, felt more connected 
to God. One moment that really stuck with me was helping a lady find shoes- we gave her 
many options, and even though she picked a pair that wasn’t the nicest, she told us she 
was already so grateful for everything. It put things into perspective. Ivy Paye  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The mission trip we went on was one of the best experiences I’ve ever had! I loved being 
able to help people in need and serve the community of Virginia Beach. I also really        
enjoyed all the fun activities we did as a youth group - they brought us closer together and 
made the trip even more meaningful. Cooper Tackman 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The trip was about getting closer to God by making a positive impact through our mission 
work. It felt amazing to know that our help made a difference in the community. I’m so 
grateful for the experience and the friendships I made during the trip! Mira Prodanov 
 

 



 
 
This mission trip changed me in ways I didn’t expect. It deepened my friendships, 
strengthened my faith in God, and opened my heart even more to the needs of others. 
Whether serving the homeless, sharing memories with the youth group at the beach, or 
simply being present with God’s people, every moment was a reminder of the hope that 
exists even in small acts of love. I left feeling more grateful, more grounded, and more   
determined to live a life of kindness and purpose. Christian Kahrs 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
I 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 felt truly blessed to come into their church community and connect with their pastors, 
friends, and youth. Even though we were there to do work, I really felt their love because 
of how much they spoiled us with different breakfasts and activities every day.  Aila Paye 
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Church Office Hours  

Monday-Friday  
8:00 am to 2 pm  

 
Sunday Services:   

9:30 AM  

 Growing Faithfully 
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